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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Month of March 

Thursday, 22nd March 

Cross Country 11:30 am 

School Banking - last     
banking day for term 1. 

 

Thursday, 29th March 

Bandage Bear Day for  
Royal Children’s Hospital 

 

Last day of Term 1 

3:15 pm finish 

Issue 08 

21st March 2018 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

 
Cheryl Van Deursen 
Principal  

 

 

Tomorrow our middle and senior students will be participating in the 
school based Cross Country event.  Students who meet time 
qualifications will then be provided the opportunity to participate in the 
district Cross Country Event next term.  

Student safety is paramount to  us. Last Friday the school took the 
measure of keeping all staff and students indoors for the day to allow the 
smoke generated by the fire at Blue Hills Residences  to disburse.  
Families were alerted through our SMS system , ensuring accurate 
communication was maintained.  

Students travelling to and from school are encouraged to use supervised 
crossings however recently it has been noted that students are being 
encouraged by family members to cross at unsafe points. If you are 
collecting your child after school along Childers St. we ask that parents 
cross to the school side and escort children safely across the road.  

Page 3 of todays newsletter has important information pertaining to the 
round-a-bout at  the intersection of Cameron St  and Berwick/ 
Cranbourne Roads.  

A reminder to families that the school does not cover students for 
accidents or ambulance transport. In the event a 
student requires emergency medical treatment, the 
school has the authority and duty of care to call for an 
ambulance. It is therefore strongly advised that families 
seek accident insurance and take out personal 
ambulance cover.  

        Quote of the Week 
 

The most useful virtue is patience. 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS 

8:10 AM BER KITCHEN 

Russell     30,400 

Childers    29,250 

Cameron   23,950 

Bakewell   17,550 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrin-
sic PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             
Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Lacey B 

FB Bita M 

 

JA Jasveen K 

JB Josh B 

JC Ashveer S 

JD Rasa H 

 

MA Sapati R 

MB Amelia M 

MC Abhay M 

MD Grace W 

 

SA Taneisha 

SB McKenzie 

SC Lily 

SD Karina 

 JD Daniel N 

 MB Siena N 

 SA Manny S 

 MC Zuhair N 

 SC Montaya  

 SB Alyssa 

 JA Zoe A 

From the Office  

ASTHMA FORMS 

If you have been 
sent a 2018 Asthma 
Action Plan, please 

return it to the 
school ASAP!     

These forms are 
very important and 
need to be updated 
yearly. You do not 
need to have your 
Action Plan signed 
by your doctor. 

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 
499102494 

Please put your 
child’s name in the 
subject line. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
TO OUR MARCH 

BABIES!     

Ha V 
Udan L 
Haley D 
Monty M 
Fariba N 
Joel M 

Madison S 
Marissa O 

Di Fernand - Assistant Principal 

Buildings and Grounds 
        

 

Last week we received a special delivery—of bath tubs! This delivery 
created lots of discussion and interest amongst our students.   

Although the staff had a bit of fun with the students, creating some 
interesting stories as to what the bath tubs were going to be used for, 
the real reason is they will be used to create raised garden beds 
around the school.  

We were contacted by Reece a few weeks ago, to see if we would like to receive a donation of 
bath tubs to use at our school.   We are very grateful for their donation of 10 tubs, which we will 
use  to help improve our school grounds. 

We are hoping to work with other local businesses, such as 
Bunnings and the Cranbourne Botanical Gardens, to identify 
plants to use in the tubs, to help improve the look of our  
gardens and school grounds.   

This will become an ongoing project for our Environmental 
group to lead with students throughout the school, providing 
the students with an opportunity to help improve the school. 
        

THANK YOU! 

The Salvation Army 
has sent our school a 
message of thanks 

for all the donations 
made by our families 

to their tin food 
drive for Christmas!  
The donations were 
greatly appreciated! 



Recently one of our students was injured by a car whilst on their way to school. The incident occurred 

at the main intersection of Cameron St and Berwick/Cranbourne Road. In response to this incident 

and multiple requests from members of the Cranbourne Primary School community to improve      

student safety at the round-a-bout the City of Casey has provided the following map. This map is their 

recommended travel route for students travelling from the Livingston estate to bi-pass the round-a-

bout. We advise all families to consider the travel route of children and recognize the high level of 

traffic passing through the area.  

Please ensure your child has a safe route to school plan and take appropriate measures to avoid the 

crossing at the main round-a-bout. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Persistence Responsibility Individuality Discipline Enthusiasm 

Foundation and Juniors Middle School Senior School 

Developing Demonstrating Becoming 

Individuality Integrity Independent 

The quality that allows some-

one to think and make deci-

sions for themselves and not 

be afraid to stand out. 

The quality that allows some-

one to be honest and have 

strong moral principles. 

The quality that allows some-

one to make decisions and com-

plete tasks without the supervi-

sion or direction of others. 

Next Week in Social Skills students will be looking at the ‘I’ words of our P.R.I.D.E. Motto in 

more detail. 

Recent Fire at Blue Hills Centre 
As many of our families would be aware, last Wednesday 14th March there was a major fire at the Blue Hills Re-
tirement Community which completely destroyed the recreational area. Sadly, for several of our students, this 
also meant the destruction of their after school care program, Schoolies Central, which was housed in the recrea-
tional building. Along with the destruction of the building, all of the resources contained within the building were 
lost.  

Four of our Grade 6 girls, Montaya, Sharni, Caitlyn and Alyssa, have approached me with a request to ask our 
community for donations of resources to give to Schoolies Central when it reopens in 2019. 

The girls are seeking donations of the following types of resources: 

If you have any of these resources you no longer need, and they are in ‘as new’ condition, please send them 
along to our school and we will store them in PRIDE Place ready for the reopening next year. We would also wel-
come brand new items as well. 

In addition to the loss of these resources, the centre also lost 4x IPads, 2x Apple Computers, 1x Playstation with 
games, 1x Wii with games, 1x Television and several sets of headphones. If anyone in our community has access 
to contacts who may be able to assist in replacing this equipment, please let us know. 

Thank you, in advance, to our community for your generous donations. 

 

 Colouring books  Pens, Pencils, Textas 

 Reading books  Drawing paper 

 Card games  Board games 

 Loom bands  Soft balls 

 Lego  Barbies/ Teddies / Dolls 

 Dress ups  Bean bags 

 General toys  



 



 



 



 



 





 
 

Cranbourne Primary School and broader community 
are getting involved in the Coles Sports for Schools     

program once again.  During the Sports For 
Schools program, students and families will be able to 
collect Coles Sports for Schools vouchers for their 
school from Coles stores across Australia. When the 

program ends, our school can exchange these vouchers 
towards sporting equipment! 

 

Every $10 spent at Coles during the program, will earn 
a Coles Sports for Schools voucher. The more    

vouchers our school collects, the more equipment we 
could receive.  

 

Hanging around the school you will see the Coles 
Sports for Schools posters to keep everyone on track. 

A large submission box picturing Usain bolt, can be 
found in the corridor near the deck door. 

 

When the program ends, Coles will tally our vouchers 
and then it’s time for us to go shopping – for our new 

sporting equipment.  

 

Let the collecting begin! 

 

Ms Gramc 



 Payments and notices are to be given to class teacher first thing in 

the morning.  All payments are then sent to the office together. 

 Only EFTPOS payments will be taken at the office. 

 Students who are late to school are to be signed in by parents. 

 If your child is late and not signed in by a parent or is absent    

without notification, you will receive a text message to advise you. 

 Late payments for excursions, camps, incursions will not be          

accepted under any circumstances.  

 School Banking Day is Thursday—bank books are to be given to the 

teacher first thing Thursday morning. 

 Students must be in school uniform with appropriate footwear. 

 If your child bumps their head at school, we will send a courtesy 

text message.  You do not have to respond to this message it is just 

so you are aware.  We will ring you if there is a significant injury 

and you are required to pick your child up. 

 School finishes at 3:15 pm, please ensure you have organised       

alternate arrangements if you cannot pick up your children up at 

3:15 pm.  Our After School Care information is in Newsletter. 

 Front door of school is only to be used if you have business at the 

Office. 

 



 

 

SCHOOL BANKING DAY IS 

THURSDAY! 

Don’t forget your bank book  

 

This will be the last 
banking day for this term. 

Next term banking will 
begin on Thursday, 19th 

April :)  



 


